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17 February 2016 
 
To: FRALIBI Community 
 Through FRALIBI CDA Board 
 Att. Mr. Kafeero Ferdinand. Chairman Board 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians, Foster Parents, and all FRALIBI Community Members, 
 
RE: CONGRATULATIONS WITH YOUR NEW SCHOOL PROPERTIES 
 
Today, this Parents Meeting on the 20th of February, and even more next Monday the start of the 
Academic Year 2016 on the 22nd of February, can be regarded as a milestone day in the history of 
the St. Francis Little Birds Community in Mannya. 
 

You, the FRALIBI Community, and more specifically your children, are going to use your brand-
new school buildings constructed in the last six months for the value of more than 260 million 
shillings by donors and sponsors of St. Francis-Rakai-Initiative Marburg e.V. and the Mirembe 
Foundation from the Netherlands, with strong financial support from the German Government. 
We, donors and sponsors, are happy to hand-over the ownership of these buildings to you the 
community of St. Francis Little Birds. 
 

Yes, it are your buildings and your land; the school is your property.  
Please, be good custodians and make good use of it; maintain the buildings for many more 
generations of Mannya children in the coming decades.  
 

Support the FRALIBI Board and the Headmaster, wherever possible, in management, supervision 
and maintenance of your properties.  
If you think you can assist the Board in a managerial role in the Board or one of its committees, 
please, let them know.  
If you are asked to play a managerial role in the Board or one of its committees, please, give it due 
consideration. 
Ask the Boards and its committees -termly or annually- for accountability concerning your 
properties. What did they do with it on your behalf? 
 

Only you, the Parents, Guardians, Foster Parents, and all FRALIBI Community Members are able 
to realize our common ideal of having quality education first and foremost for the poor people in 
your community. Our dream and wish is to see you working together as caring parents both for 
your children as well as for the orphans and vulnerable youngsters in your community and 
supporting each other to bring them up to well-educated, healthy and successful Ugandans. 
 

Parents, Guardians, Foster Parents, and all FRALIBI Community Members we –St. Francis-Rakai-
Initiative Marburg and Mirembe Foundation from the Netherlands- are congratulating you with this 
milestone. 
 

We have asked the Chairman Tusaidiane Uganda to write this letter on our behalf. 
St Francis-Rakai-Initiative Marburg e.V   Mirembe Foundation 
Thomas Komm, Chairman     Guus Verzellenberg, Chairman 
 
 
Written and signed by: 

 
 
 
 
 

Kees Ebskamp, Chairman Board Tusaidiane (U) Ltd 
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